Christ is among us! He is and will be!



Христос посеред нас! € і буде!

LITURGY INTENTIONS

İ		November 4● 23rd Sunday after Pentecost	Ephesians 2: 4-10 ~ Luke 8: 26-39
	5:00 pm	(Sat.) Health of Anne Chick	UCWLC
	8:30 am	Health for Mary Marcinkow	family
	10:00 am	(HFH) God's blessings for St. Joseph's parishioners	
ı	1 <u>1:00 am</u>	God's blessings for Vitaliy November 5● Martyr Galaction	Yaroslava Kitasz
I	Monday,	November 5 • Martyr Galaction	1 Thessalonians 2:20 -3:8 ~ Luke 11: 29-33
I	8:00 am	†Olga Cherewyk	
I	1 <u>1:00 am</u>	(Bethany) †William Ryczak	Ryczak family
	Tuesday,	November 6 • Confessor Paul	1 Thessalonians 3: 9-13 ~ Luke 11: 34-41
ı	8:00 am	†John Korol	Florence and family
l	11:00 am	(Bethany) Health of Luba and Lydia	Matkiwsky family
-	Wednesd	ay, November 7 • 33 Martyrs of Armenia	1 Thessalonians 4: 1-12 ~ Luke 11: 42-46
1	8:00 am	Health of Margaret Subtelny	
	10:00 am	(HFH) Health of Sister Noel	Sister Adrianna
İ	7:00 pm	Devotions to Blessed Vasyl and Anointing	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,
ı	Thursday	Devotions to Blessed Vasyl and Anointing, November 8• St. Michael, the Archangel, and all He	eavenly Powers Hebrews 2: 2-10 ~ Luke 10: 16-21
ı	8:00 am	†Margie	Phyllis Trach
	11:00 am	(Bethany) 50th Wedding Anniversary for Jeanette and	l Nick NepaGliceria
l	1 <u>1:00 am</u>	(AmberMeadows) Birthday blessings for Anne Faseruk	<u><</u> prayer partne
ı	Friday, N	(AmberMeadows) Birthday blessings for Anne Faseruk ovember 9● Venerable Matrona	1 Thessalonians 5: 9-13, 24-28 ~ Luke 12: 2-12
١	8:00 am	†James Zaboroski	Josie and Rudy Macsymach
	11:00 am	(Bethany) †Len Checknita	Mary Ann Jakimeczko
l	Saturday.	November 10● Apostle Erastus	2 Corinthians 11: 1-6 ~ Luke 9: 1-16
l	7:30 am	(HFH) †Anne Leniuk	Anne Chick
ļ		†Jacqueline Black	
I	Sunday, I	November 11 • 24th Sunday after Pentecost; Remem	brance Day Ephesians 2: 14-22 ~ Luke 8: 41-56
l		Sat.) †Marion Popowich	
1		Health of Josie Majer	
ŀ	10:00 am	(HFH) God's blessings for St. Joseph's parishioners	
ŀ	11:00 am	†soldiers in war and †Brother Knights	Fr. Shyshkowich Counci
L			,

SUNDAY COLLECTION October 28, 2012 THANK YOU! 176 envelopes \$ 4,073.00 Open Collection \$ 91.00; Vigil Lamps \$125.30; Outreach \$ 15.00; Holy Spirit Seminary \$ 65.00; Church Decorating \$ 15.00; To Date October 28, 2012, a total of 43 wheelchairs have been purchased. We are in the process of preparing the Christmas mail...if you have moved or have a new phone number or are new to our Parish and would like to receive offering envelopes please contact the Office 339-4512

Parishioners who need a ride to Divine Liturgy 5:00pm Saturday (ENG), 8:30am Sunday (UKR), are asked to please call Josie & Rudy 694-8763 or 797-4639 no later than 6:00 pm the evening before. Щодо транспортування парафіян на Святі Літургії у суботу 5:00 (анг) та у неділю 8:30 (укр) дзвоніть до Josie & Rudy ' 694.8763 або 797.4639 день наперід, не пізніше як о 6:00 годині вечора день наперед.

ST. JOSEPH'S UKRAINIAN CATHOLIC CHURCH Українська Католицька Парафія Святого Йосифа

250 JEFFERSON AVENUE WINNIPEG, MANITOBA R2V 0M6

November 4th 2012 • 23rd Sunday After Pentecost

4 листопад 2012 • 23-а Неділя по Зіслання Святого Духа

PASTORAL CARE - REDEMPTORISTS

PASTOR: FATHER BOHDAN LUKIE, CSSR ASSISTANT: FATHER FRANK SZADIAK, CSSR

FATHER LEONARD RATUSHNIAK, CSSR
Pastor of ST. ANDREWS PARISH

SUNDAY DIVINE LITURGY

5:00 PM SATURDAY (ENGLISH)

8:30 AM (UKRAINIAN) • 11:00 AM (ENGLISH)

DAILY DIVINE LITURGY

8:00 AM MONDAY - FRIDAY • 8:30 AM SAT.

VESPERS SATURDAY 4:15 - 5:00 PM

Holy Days

8:30 AM (UKRAINIAN) ● 7:00 PM (ENGLISH)

PARISH OFFICE

- EMAIL: stjosephukr@mymts.netWEBPAGE:www.stjoeswinnipeg.com
- AUDITORIUM 2 339.0061

PROVINCIAL:

FATHER LARRY KONDRA, CSSR

■ 339.5737 • FAX: 339.1062

THE WELCOME HOME

FATHER MICHAEL SMOLINSKI, CSSR
FATHER JOHN SIANCHUK, CSSR

18 946.5352 ● FAX: 943.0960

188 EUCLID AVENUE WINNIPEG R2W 2X4

EMAIL: whome01@mts.net

Young Adult Vocation Ministry

• EMAIL: ukryvm@mts.net WEBPAGE: www.yorktonredemptorists.com St. Joseph's Parish Celebrating 60 years 1952 - 2012



UKRAINIAN CATHOLIC ARCHEPARCHY (WINNIPEG) WEBPAGE: www.archeparchy.ca

BLESSED VASYL VELYCHKOVSKY, CSSR BISHOP - MARTYR

SHRINE - MUSEUM - GIFT SHOP HOURS OF OPERATION SUNDAY: AFTER DIVINE LITURGIES MONDAY: CLOSED

Tuesday - Friday: 10:00 AM - 5:00 PM Saturday: 10:00 AM - 1:00 PM

SHRINE DIRECTOR: FR. JOHN SIANCHUK, CSSR SHRINE ADMINISTRATOR: MARY JANE KALENCHUK

☐ 338,7321 ■ EMAIL: byshrine@mts.net

WEBPAGE: www.bvmartyrshrine.com

Glory be to Jesus Christ! Glory be Forever! to all our guests. We are pleased that you have come to pray with us. May the Lord bless youl

Слава Ісусу Христуї Слава на Віки! The parish of St. Joseph extends a warm welcome | Парафія святого Йосифа сердечно вітає всіх гостей, які прибули до нас на Богослуження Нехай Бог вас благословить!

Dear Beloved Parishioners and Guests of St. Joseph's,

Our 3 days in Yorkton for a Spiritual Renewal Workshop were a wonderful experience. Some 30 of us, under the excellent guidance of Anne Walsh, a Newfoundlander, offered challenging "input" and capably monitored our discussions. "Partners in Mission" means gathering active committed lay people in our various parishes to help us in our CSsR ministry – for this we are most thankful!



From the Pastor's

This morning Nov. 1st I was most fortunate to participate in a special Queen Elizabeth II Diamond Jubilee Medal Award ceremony at the Manitoba Legislature. Some 68 Manitobans from all walks of life, from all faiths and all nationalities were honored for their contribution to the betterment of Canada. All the Manitoba MLA's were participants in this commemorative event. Premier Selinger eloquently shared that this medal was to honour various giving people who have generously gone out of their way and forgotten themselves in order to more greatly serve their community wherever they lived and worked.



Among the recipients were artists, teachers, community leaders, volunteer organizers, special olympic athletes from Thompson, Flin Flon, Dauphin, Brandon, Winnipeg, etc – be they Aboriginal, Metis, Philippines, Latin Americans, and yes, even fellow Ukrainians. Many proud family members were excited to witness this unique ceremonial event and to give thanks for all the individuals who have enhanced the Province of Manitoba. In the words of the Governor General of Canada: "In granting you this honour, I thank you for your dedicated service to your peers, to your community and to Canada. The contributions you have made to our nation are most commendable and deserve our praise and admiration."

Yes, it's true! Your pastor was nominated for this special Service Medal and I truly feel humbled to be so honoured...

Many of you will have chosen to enjoy the veritable feast that our UCWL have prepared for you today – our famous Annual Fall Supper. This is also a great Fund-raiser for our ladies. The K of C. Dinner and Draw on Nov. 17th is a special fundraising event to support and to enjoy! Both organizations welcome new members!!!

Next Sunday during the 11 am Liturgy, we will commemorate **Remembrance Day** – for all who died in defense of freedom and peace. Please be prepared to participate this important date that will be hosted by our Brother Knights. Do have a wonderful, peaceful and loveful day!

November 10th Nov. 11, 2012
Epistle Readers 5:00 pm Saturday P. Lewak 8:30 am Sunday M. Marcinkow 11:00 am Sunday B. Rolston
Ushers 5:00 pm Saturday J. Hykawy M. Hykawy 8:30 am Sunday Z. Hudyma L. Hudyma 11:00 am Sunday D. Gulchak B. Rolston
<u>Vigil Lamps</u> <u>Nov 12 -Nov 25, 2012</u> K. Snatenchuk M. Domanski

Our St. Joseph's **Seniors** will be having the next Perogy Bee Tues. Nov 13 & Wed Nov 14 We need your help to peel, pinch, or pack. The maximum number of orders has been reached.

Ladies, please have your membership payment (\$20) mailed to St. Joseph's Parish or place in the collection plate by November 11th. Thank You.

*UCWLC General Meeting Wednesday, Nov 7 7:00 pm following Devotions to Blessed Vasyl. Please bring non-perishable item for the food bin.

UCWLC Sauerkraut Varenyky Pre-orders only \$5 a dozen - deadline Nov 30. Call Evelyn 334-6644. Varenyky will be ready for pick up Wednesday, Dec 5 at 1:00 pm.



Thank You to Radist' who sang so beautifully and accompanied our Saturday 5pm Liturgy on Oct 27. Blessings upon you!

Mary's Angels Once again, Mary's Angel ornaments will be sold before and after each Liturgy on Saturday and Sunday. They are sold as a Christmas "In Memorium" project. Each angel is \$5.00, of which \$1.50 is donated to the Marian Hour (on CKJS radio every evening at 10:30 pm) and \$1.50 will be going to financially help 5 orphans who are presently in a psychiatric hospital in Ukraine. These orphans are in need of clothing, and personal items which are not provided. The Shrine is working closely with Sr. Julia to release these orphans and place them in an assisted group home. Thank You for your purchase and support.

Upcoming at St. Joseph's

Nov 04 Sun. Fall Supper 1:00-2:30 pm and 3:30-5:30 pm (no catechism, no adult series)

Nov 06 Tues Outreach meeting 6:30 pm

Nov 07 Wed Altar Servers, 8yrs - 18 yrs, 5:30-6:30 pm, Group Picture will be taken. See you! UCWLC meeting following Devotions 7:00 pm; Knights Executive meeting 8:00pm

Nov 11 Sun Remembrance Day Service/Panakhyda after 11am Liturgy, followed by coffee klatch

Nov 12 Mon Knights of Columbus Council meeting 7:30 pm

Nov 13 & 14 St. Joseph's Seniors Perogy Bee 9:00 am

Nov 17 Sat. St. Joseph's Choir practice 10:00am and sing Sun Nov 18 at 8:30am

Nov 17 Sat. St. Joseph's Fundraiser Dinner & Draw

Nov 18 Sun. Adult series 10-11am; Catechism 10-11am; Children's Liturgy 11am

Message from the Financian	cial Officer: Januar	ry 1st-Sept 30th 2012	(part 1 of 2 parts)
Income:	2012	2011	%Change
General Receiptable Donations:	\$177,338	\$172,609	2.7 %
Open Collections & Vigil Lamps:	\$ 10,229	\$ 10,320	0.9 % ▼
Expenses:			
Office Supplies and Expenses:	\$ 27,522	\$ 20,409	34.9 % ▲
Occupancy Costs:	\$ 62,221	\$ 47,690	30.5 % ▲
Disbursement to Chancery:	\$ 39,364	\$ 28,356	38.8 % ▲

Some explanations of why there is an increase over last year are:

- •With the visit of his Beatitude Sviatoslav, there was a large increase to the Chancery.
- •Increase to the Fathers for all their services (Last increase was 10 years ago).
- •Replacement of a refrigeration unit cost \$1,885.25
- •Purchase of a floor scrubber/cleaning unit for the Church Hall cost \$3,832.50
- •Annual Service Contract for the elevator cost \$2,194.75 Respectfully submitted,
- •Purchase of a Riso printer and folding machine \$7,032.40 Mark Galarnyk, Financial Officer 10.22.12

The Jesus Lifestyle

What's it about? Our culture is obsessed with lifestyle. Magazines and websites tell us what to wear, how to get fit, what to drive and how to love. Everyone wants to tell us how to live our lives. Jesus didn't leave us a lifestyle magagine; he sat down on a mountainside and began to teach.



How to deal with anger. How to handle money. What to do when faced with difficult people. Simple, memorable and profound. Jesus' words in the **Sermon on the Mount** are as relevant and as challenging today as they were 2,000 years ago.

In this engaging and fascinating study **Nicky Gumbel** takes a closer look at the Sermon on the Mount and presents, with his familiar mix of humour and wisdom the life that Jesus wants us to live.

Please join us in the church auditorium Sunday mornings 10:00 am sharp - 11:00 am for this interesting video series. No books! No Homework: Everyone is Welcome!

Week 4 - Nov 18 - "How to Handle Anger" (Mt 5:21-26)
For further info please call Sandy or Norm Dobson (204)222-2098

Immaculate Heart of Mary School - Fund Raising Raffle - November 28, 2012

This year the <u>IHMS Fund Raising Raffle</u>, will be held on **Wednesday**, **November 28** in the **IHMS Gymnasium**.

(The IHMS Fund Raising Dinner will be on Saturday, March 9, 2013 at Holy Eucharist Parish Centre.)

The <u>IHMS Fund Raising Raffle</u> has the potential of distributing up to \$7,200.00 in prizes! The final ticket drawn will be awarded \$3,000.00! It's one of Manitoba Lotteries most generous draws.

<u>Each ticket for the Raffle will be sold for \$50.00</u>. **Tickets** can be purchased by contacting the school office at **582-5698** or E-mail: **ihms@ihms.mb.ca**

Proceeds from this Draw will be used for the advancement of educational programs at Manitoba's only Ukrainian Catholic School.

St. Joseph's Annual Fund-Raising Dinner & Elimination Draw

Sponsored by the Knights of Columbus Fr. Shyshkowich Council #8925

Saturday, November 17th, 2012 - \$60.00 per plate

Wine and Cheese~6:00 pm; Dinner~7:00 pm; Elimination Draw to follow



Tickets \$60 each are available after Liturgy or at Parish Office;
Basil Galarnyk 582-7891; Mike Samec 339-4063

A portion of the \$60 will be tax receiptable by St. Joseph's Church

Please help support St. Joseph's Building and Capital Maintenance Fund

Attention all Parishioners: The Br. Knights of the Fr. Shyshkowich Council #8925

will be hosting their annual Remembrance Day Service on Sunday, November 11, 2012. This is the day we remember those lost and harmed while serving their country.

We also remember those who have served and returned, as well as those who are presently serving in the Armed Forces. The Divine Liturgy will be celebrated at 11:00 am and a panakhyda will be held after the liturgy. Coffee and donuts will be served after the panakhyda in the church auditorium. Everyone is welcome, so please join us!



Wednesday, November 7th from 5:30 - 6:30pm We invite you, boys and girls, 8-18 yrs, to be Altar Servers at each of our Sunday Liturgies, (which also includes Saturday

5pm Liturgy). It's a great way to be involved on Sundays and will give you a new and exciting view of our Liturgy. Please note that all present and new altar servers will meet on Wednesday, November 7, 5:30 - 6:30 pm, in church. We will also take a group picture on that occasion and proceed with our program.



Seniors, please renew your membership (\$5) by Nov 12 so the roster can be completed. Please place envelope marked "Seniors" in collection plate. Thank You.

OUR FUTURE PRIESTS AND LAY LEADERS NEED YOUR SUPPORT! The Ukrainian Catholic Bishops of Canada, who are the patrons of the Metropolitan Andrey Sheptytsky Institute in Ottawa, have authorized a collection to be taken up in each parish on Sunday, November 18. Please be generous in your support. For more information on the Institute, you are invited to visit their website at: www.sheptytskyinstitute.ca

Community Events - Mark the Date!

Sat. Nov 17 UCBC Retreat for men "Confronting Change" led by Bishop B Bayda, CSsR, at Holy Eucharist Parish 9am-3:30 pm; Liturgy 4pm; \$30 incl lunch; Banquet 6pm \$30. Registration forms & Program info in Parish Office-Register by Nov 7. Ron 661-0025

Fri. Nov 30 ~St. Anne Perogy Fridays, 5-7 pm , \$6 - \$10 , 35 Marcie St (off Gilmore Ave)

Sat. Dec 01 ~O. Koshetz Choir hosting "Celebrations of Winter" concert, at the Winnipeg Church of Christ at 170 St. Mary's Road (the old Norwood United). Tickets \$20

Dec 7 & Dec 8 ~ Christmas Fair Oseredok Boutique-184 Alexander AveE. Fri 10am-9pm; Sat10am-4pm

St. Joseph's 60th Anniversary 14 Sept 12 Pe

Peter Washchyshyn

The person that should be addressing you is Vlad Solman who was the first St. Joseph's Parish Council Chairperson in 1969 and 70. Vlad has been committed recently to moving out of one house and moving into his new condo so is unable to give this the dedication he would have desired. I then drew the short straw. I suggested that maybe someone older should take this position at which time I was invited to look in the mirror.

Joan and I have been active in St. Joseph's Parish since the early 1970's. Joan was a catechism teacher then Catechism Program Coordinator for many years. I was Parish Treasurer and later Parish Council Chairman in 1985 to 1987.

I will speak about some of the physical aspects of the Parish that is the building. I wasn't around for the building of the Church, with the basement in 1954 and the main building in 1963, but after a number of years, starting in the 70's many renovations took place and will continue to keep this church as beautiful as it was initially intended. In looking back, nothing stands still here for long. The tremendous undertaking, financing, and construction of the church say much about the spirit that lives within St. Joseph's parishioners.

The first major renovation was the extension of the sacristy and sanctuary. That left a significant amount of bricks for future consideration. Some of you may recall the stacked bricks behind the church. These got in the way often and were moved many times. One such move was by K and W Construction otherwise known as Fathers Krawchuk and Wiwchar. However, these bricks played a part in the construction of the Shrine and Museum many years later.

One day in the late 1970's a substantial piece of concrete was found lying on the front steps of the Church. It was found to have fallen from one of the ribs on the domes above. Similarly, a very timely rainstorm showed us, while in Church one Sunday, the leaking roof and leaking windows. Repairs needed to be made, the original contractor for the domes (Ernie Keller) was engaged to repair those concrete domes and after a sermon of the amount by Father Ted, the leaky roof and window project was undertaken and was paid for in a matter of a couple of years.

Mr. Keller told us the story of his first major job when coming to Canada, as a brick contractor for the building of the Church. The architect had not sized the space between columns of the walls to accommodate standard brick dimensions. Ernie had not realized this when bidding the job but learned the hard way as he had to cut bricks to make a fit. I will challenge you to look at the side walls of the Church to see if you can see where the undersized bricks are placed.

Shortly after that to make the church more accessible we constructed a ramp at the front of the Church that exists today. In spite of our desires, Mr. Michalchyshyn and others still insisted on taking the steps to Church as opposed to the ramp. To make things more accessible, we decided to proceed with the construction of a lift at the entrance of the Church. Our estimated cost to do this was about \$125,000 of which we obtained a \$50,000 grant from the Province. That seemed to be a pretty good deal. Then a committee was struck to look at the development of the basement and the handicapped lift wasn't good enough....a full elevator from basement to the choir was desired. That whole exercise came to a cost of some \$245,000 but our grant remained the same at 50. This apparent financial burden did not deter the parishioners and in no time it was paid for as well.

While renovating the kitchen we found how well our forefathers had designed and built this Church. This Church has three basements. The first basement ended right at the back of the little stage in the basement. We thought of modifying that when re-doing the kitchen but then had second thoughts. The other two parts of the new basement are the storage room on the right, which came later, as well as the youth room on the left. Therefore, the basement was completed much as it is today.

A mosaic fund existed for some years with little activity until the mid-1980s. Mr. Makarenko was invited by Father Bohdan to make a presentation to the parish for the installation of mosaics to decorate the church. In that one afternoon, funding was committed, Mr. Makarenko was commissioned and you see the end result in the church. We did make one very small error in some of the frames for the mosaics...but I will not tell you where to look.

My most rewarding experience in these various projects came with the building of the shrine and museum. The design of these additions was complicated as we had limited space both horizontally and vertically to construct without destroying the general appearance of the Church. We needed to penetrate the walls of the Church right where two mosaics of the Stations of the Cross had been installed. Our designers, architect Brian Tokar and Ben Wasylyshyn did an admirable job. We didn't really have a firm budget to undertake this work because our instructions from Parish Council and through the Committee was to make this fitting for a once in a life time experience for people visiting the shrine. Our contractor and his workforce treated this project with extreme reverence. On visiting the construction site hardly a sound was heard other than the noise of certain pieces of equipment. Voices in discussion were low. There were no four letter words expressed as is quite normal on a construction site. The workers really respected the place that they were working in and what they were building.

During this project, we expanded our vestibule to extend to the limit of the choir loft. We were very concerned about losing three or four pews in the process but we felt that a gathering space at the entrance was more desirable. We removed the two end icons, brick and all, and placed them in the new internal walls and I defy anyone to show the joints of the old and new construction. A supreme compliment that we received was that "this looks like it was always here". That shows truly good design.

On completion of the shrine and museum project the Committee actually solicited criticism. Criticism usually comes rather easily when you are building. To this day, I have not heard one negative comment about that project. Oh, and by the way, the four hundred some odd thousand that this cost has long been paid for.

Lastly, in the mid-80s we embarked on acquiring properties on the north side of Jefferson with the hope of possibly building a seniors' residence sometime in the future. We acquired some nine properties in the intervening years, obtained mortgages and rented them to pay for the debt. With changing demographics that process was abandoned and the properties were sold in 2009-10. Although we don't own those properties any further the sale resulted in net earnings of some \$500,000 which leaves a legacy for the Parish for activities and major projects in the future.

Although I have spoken of physical things, buildings, at this Church it is the spirit within the Church that drives the successful completion of these for the benefit and use of the Parishioners past, present and future. As long as the spirit lasts the Parish will continue well into the future, undertaking and successfully completing anything that is of value to the Parishioners at that the time. It has been a wonderful sixty years, many more to come.